
 

 

March 2022 
Dear Parent / Carer 
 

This term has in many regards seen the campus return to the normal we all once knew and the focus very much back on             
our core business of education rather than COVID -19.    We are still facing daily challenges with staff absence as isolations 
continue, but we have managed to keep the campus fully operational thanks to the teamwork and dedication of our staff.   

 
It has been fantastic to see so many activities returning that bring our school to life and widen the experience our students 
receive.  We have already seen considerable sporting success and a number of visits taking place and planned for the        
coming term.   
 

As always, I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank parents / 
carers for your continued support 
through what has been an                    
exceptionally challenging time.   
Our main priority now is to ensure 
all students receive a high quality 
education, make strong progress 
in their learning and feel equipped 
for their examinations.  There is              
a lot of information in this                     
newsletter on how we are                     
supporting students to be exam 
ready, and how you can also                 
support at home too. 
 

Yours sincerely,  
Will Teece 
 

 

 

Over this past term we have been fortunate to get out into many more lessons and see what our students are learning 
and the progress they are making.  It has become evident that many of the new routines are embedding and this is having 
a real impact on the culture of campus.  On walking the school, we have observed the following positives: 
 

• High engagement with learning  
• Calm / purposeful lessons 
• Strong routines 
• Polite and respectful students  
• A rewards 1st culture  
• No low level disruption  
• High standards of uniform  

We have also highlighted areas that we will be working on to improve in the coming term and will form the focus of future 
learning walks, these being: 
 

• Quality of written work - including standards of presentation  
• Organisation - especially Post 16  
• Homework and the use of 20/20/20 
• Feedback to ensure students know how to progress their learning and where their strengths and weaknesses lie 
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SAFEGUARDING INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 
As a campus we give the highest priority to safeguarding our children and young people in all aspects of their school and college lives.  
This means that staff and volunteers must be alert to possible concerns about every student, and to report these in a proper fashion.   
The campus has a safeguarding and child protection policy which parents/carers can view on our website; www.brookvalegroby.com  
 

In order to effectively safeguard all students and adults on site it is important that all visitors to school, including parents and 
carers, sign in at reception before they go anywhere else.  All adults on the campus are asked to challenge any adults that they 
see on site who are not wearing identification which indicates that they have signed in at reception.  Please do not go directly 

to the Groby building or any other part of the campus without first going to reception in the Brookvale building. 
 

 It is important for parents to be aware that: 

• Staff and volunteers in the campus have a duty to report concerns about a child, whether this means the child may be in need of 
additional support or help of some kind or whether it is thought that a child may have been abused or be at risk of abuse. 

• In some cases the campus is obliged to refer children to children’s social care staff, for children to be assessed for their needs or if 
an investigation into possible child abuse is required.  

• In many cases there will already have been discussions between campus staff and the parents of the child, and the situation and 
concerns will not be a surprise to the parents.  However, parents may not be told that the campus has referred their child to             
children’s social care if it is thought that this might put the child at risk. 

• Children’s social care tries to carry out its enquiries in a sensitive fashion.  It has to gather information and generally it can be 
open with parents about the steps being taken. 

• If you think your child may have been abused, or may be at risk, you should contact the children’s social care office.  If you think 
the abuse may have happened on campus, contact the Headteacher or the Designated Senior Person for Child Protection, who is 
Mr Godwin, Senior Deputy Headteacher.  If you think your child has been hurt, arrange to visit your doctor. Comfort and reassure 
your child. 

For parents’ enquiries please contact: 
Mr Godwin, Senior Deputy Headteacher 

 

#InternationalWomensDay2022 

Tuesday 8 March we celebrated International Womens Day.  
78% of our staff are women - pictured below are some of our AMAZING female staff members!   #TeamBGLC 

http://www.brookvalegroby.com/
http://www.brookvalegroby.com/
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/internationalwomensday2022?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXu6LA9XO3c-YN420mGXsUAE8KpsiEfYy9W9u7Q2pqm4XDMHOHvR9sZ1PijAkzr46lgs0IIBi6_K4uiXD9_cfLLkg2ninJFA_RN1Oh3PeRHEM6qAsrfQT_CQPMApowddfZBUONM1WrrkA57idAS2kcoBjsDDjel-S4B8MfyZ1pJeg
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/teambglc?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXu6LA9XO3c-YN420mGXsUAE8KpsiEfYy9W9u7Q2pqm4XDMHOHvR9sZ1PijAkzr46lgs0IIBi6_K4uiXD9_cfLLkg2ninJFA_RN1Oh3PeRHEM6qAsrfQT_CQPMApowddfZBUONM1WrrkA57idAS2kcoBjsDDjel-S4B8MfyZ1pJeg&__tn__=*NK-R
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HELP FOR UKRAINE 
Thank you to all parents/carers, students and members of the community who have contributed to the                      
collection for the women and children fleeing the Ukraine.  We have even had donations from people 
with no children here on campus which is fantastic.  What an amazing quick response by us all pulling 

together for a much needed cause.  
 

The items have been taken to a local Polish church from where they will be collected to be taken to         
Poland where women and children are crossing the border.  

 

If you missed sending donated items, we are looking into other areas in which we could donate and 
will place this on our social media pages or even potentially organise another event.  As you can            

understand, we are uncertain at the moment due to the situation.  Alternatively, if you would like to 
donate to this cause you can do so at www.samaritans-purse.org.uk 

 

Thank you all again for your kindness as it embeds our motto of 'Work Hard, Be Kind'.     

We would also like to share with you 
some positive imagery, with this                    

beautiful piece of art - above right. 
 

'Woman With Dove Angel of Peace' 
 

This was created by contemporary         
Ukrainian painter  
Olesya Hudyma. 

http://www.samaritans-purse.org.uk/


 

 

PAGE 4 

www.brookvalegroby.com 

POST 16 NEWS 
An update from the Post 16 team: 

 

On Thursday 10th February we held our Exam Success Evening for Year 13s. It was great to 
welcome students and their families onto campus. If you would like to see a copy of the 
presentation from the night you can find it on our website here. 
 

Mock exams are fast approaching for Year 12 sttudents. These mocks will be held w/c 2nd 
May. To help students prepare for these exams they can access this excellent Revision 
strategies booklet (only accessible through a BGLC student’s email account). 

 

On Thursday 3rd March we had the absolute pleasure of 
interviewing our Year 11 students who have applied to 
study with us for Post 16. It was a fantastic opportunity 
for students to talk about themselves, their experiences, 
and their hopes and dreams for the future. They handled 
the interviews with such confidence and maturity and we 
are excited to welcome them to Post 16 study here in 
September. Good luck in your exams, Year 11!  
 

To the right is a copy of our timeline over the coming 
months for your information. Any students who missed 
their interview will have one in the next few days. 
 

ENRICHMENT 

We’ve had a great jam-packed term of enrichment. Since 
Christmas Year 13 have had sessions from the University 
of Law, student finance and national careers week. Year 
12 have been equally as busy, they had a guest speaker 
from De Montfort University speak to them about what 
uni life is really like, a session on ‘Stress Less’ from the 
University of Nottingham, and talks on careers in STEM 
and HR. The coming weeks have even more on offer, 
we’re going to help our Year 13s with life skills that will help them live independently and Year 12s will soon start to                    
research options Post 18. 
 

Year 12 students have been invited to a Higher Education day at Derby University. We’d like to remind students to pay for 
the trip on Weduc by 25th March 2022. 

BOWLING 
On Wednesday 23rd March, a group of 36 

Year 13 students went bowling for an            
enrichment activity. It was such a fun 

afternoon that I didn’t take many photos, 
and there were some really high scores! 

Our winner was Molly Gray with a                   
phenomenal 122 points. Well done Molly!  

https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/02/21103537/Year-13-Exam-Success-Evening-10_2_22.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1C2f6CFZCHBOSmQlJP1iF24q5u2n0jdog/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1C2f6CFZCHBOSmQlJP1iF24q5u2n0jdog/view?usp=sharing
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EXAM INFORMATION 
 

BTEC January/February 2022 Exam Result Days: 

January Exams 24th March 2022 

February Exams 7th April 2022 

Students will be able to collect results from the Exams Office or their Class Teacher 

Summer Advanced 2022 Information and subject responses / revision plans 
Year 11 Advanced information 

Year 13 Advanced information 

Spring (TAG) Assessments 28.2.22 - 8.4.22  
(which could involve TAGs  - teacher assessed grades, in the event that exams are cancelled) 

Y11 assessment schedule 

Y13 assessment schedule 

Year 11 and Year 13 - Exam Support evenings 
Many of you attended these evenings.  The presentations are on our website along with lots of revision support and ideas.  

Please click here to view our webpage for further details.  

Summer 2022 Exam Timetables 
GCSE Exam Timetable 2022 
GCE Exam Timetable 2022 

COMING SOON  
YEAR 11 & YEAR 13 

EXAM AND WARM UP BOOKLETS 
 

Students will be getting more detailed information  
before Easter about the exam period and warm up sessions.      

 

This information will also be attached to the  
weekly parent bulletin and on our website. 

It is very                           
important for                   

students to follow 
the JCQ rules in 

exams! 
Please click on either               

the image or link below 
for more Candidate               

information:   

Candidate information 

Warning to Candidates 

Unauthorised items 

https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/09112941/Y11-summer-2022-exam-information-Year-11.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/09112940/Y13-summer-2022-exam-information-Year-13.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/01/24142412/Year-11-TAG-Assessment-schedule-Spring-2022.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/01/24142411/Year-13-TAG-Assessment-schedule-Spring-2022.pdf
https://brookvalegroby.com/exam-success-and-active-revision-techniques/
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/09114415/GCSE-Timetable-2022-Sheet1.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/09114415/GCE-Timetable-2022-Sheet1.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/09114412/IFC-Written_Examinations_2021_v5-1.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/09114414/Warning-to-Candidates-20122.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/09114414/2022-Unauthorised-Items-poster.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/09114412/IFC-Written_Examinations_2021_v5-1.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/09114414/2022-Unauthorised-Items-poster.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/09114414/Warning-to-Candidates-20122.pdf
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SUMMER 2022 RESULTS DAYS 

GCE (including Cambridge Technicals) Thursday 18th August 2022 

GCSE (including Cambridge Nationals) Thursday 25th August 2022 

For more exam guidance or support, please see or contact any  
member of staff on campus.  Our ‘Exam Contacts’ are: 

 
 

Exams Officer:  
Mrs Hollingsworth E: exams@brookvalegroby.com  

 

Deputy Head for Curriculum:  
Ms Hubbard E: chubbard@brookvalegroby.com  

 

SEND: 

Ms Tointon E: mtointon@brookvalegroby.com  
 

We would like to wish all our students success in their examinations.  
 

*** GCE Results Day - Thursday 18th August 2022 *** 

*** GCSE Results Day - Thursday 25th August 2022 *** 

EXAM CONTACTS: 

KEEP UP TO DATE 
Please find below links to the latest information from the exam boards, Ofqual, JCQ and Dfe: 

 

Ofqual          JCQ    Dfe  AQA   
 

Pearson Edexcel  OCR  WJEC / Eduqas 

Click on the image or link 
below  to view the  

BGLC Big Revision Guide 
2021 -  22 

mailto:exams@brookvalegroby.com
mailto:chubbard@brookvalegroby.com
mailto:mtointon@brookvalegroby.com
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/simon-lebus-responds-to-the-secretary-of-states-letter-of-13-january-2021?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications&utm_source=d3b8f363-19d9-496d-bc44-5eaa4a8a81a7&utm_content=daily
https://www.jcq.org.uk/media-centre/news-releases/
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-education
https://www.aqa.org.uk/news/coronavirus-and-exams
https://qualifications.pearson.com/en/campaigns/pearson-covid-19.html
https://www.ocr.org.uk/news/
https://www.wjec.co.uk/articles/
https://www.eduqas.co.uk/articles/
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2021/10/14103454/The-Big-Revision-Guide-2021-22-%40-12.10.21.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2021/10/14103454/The-Big-Revision-Guide-2021-22-%40-12.10.21.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2021/10/14103454/The-Big-Revision-Guide-2021-22-%40-12.10.21.pdf
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YEAR 13 EXAM  
SUCCESS EVENING 

Year 13 Exam Success Evening was on  
                     Thursday 10th February 2022, 6pm - 7pm. 

          Click HERE to view the presentation slides.  

YEAR 11 EXAM SUCCESS EVENING 

We were delighted to welcome parents and carers of Year 11 students to our ‘Exam Success Evening’ on Thursday 3rd 
February.  The evening itself was focused around: ‘Achieving exam success together’ and it was fantastic to host the event             
‘in-person’ for the first time in two years.  During the evening, parents and carers attended three of five available 20 minute 
sessions that were hosted by a variety of different teaching staff, within their own areas of expertise.  These included sessions 
focused on revision strategies in English, Maths and Science, the use of memory to improve revision and how students can 
reach for the highest grades.  From our point of view, it was fantastic to see so many parents and carers attending with their 
children and engaging in each session, creating a real buzz around the building. 

 

Beyond the sessions, it was also great to see parents and carers take the opportunity to speak 
with our SEND department and discuss continued studies into A Levels and the opportunities 
on offer with our Post 16 team representatives.  We’d also like to take this opportunity to thank 
everyone that attended for their feedback on the evening, as this will be valuable in continuing 
to improve the Exam Success Evening year on year.  Thank you once again for the support you 
continue to give to your children in the build up to the summer, it really is valued by them and 
everyone on campus. 

 

Click on the relevant links on our webpage:  

https://brookvalegroby.com/exam-success-and-active-revision-techniques/ 

 

2022 MOCK EXAM WEEKS 

Year group Exam week 

11 14th March - 18th March 

12 3rd May - 6th May  

10 13th June - 24th June 

https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/02/21103537/Year-13-Exam-Success-Evening-10_2_22.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/02/21103537/Year-13-Exam-Success-Evening-10_2_22.pdf
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7. DOODLES 

Transform your notes into small sketches and 

doodles to break up long texts or concepts. 

Example: History                 

8. MINDMAPS 

 

Start by writing a key word or question in 

the middle of the page. Stemming from that, 

write down as much information as you can 

remember relating to that topic.  

 

You can then reorganise these notes into an 

essay plan.  

1. MNEMONICS 

Useful for learning key words and forcing 
students to develop their thought processes 
by rearranging information. 
 

Example: Science 
 

My Very Easy Method Just Speeds Up  
Naming Planets  

2. PODCASTS 

A great way to learn is to record your notes 
on to MP3 and listen to them on your mobile 
phone or iPod.   

 

There are also some podcasts for your                    
subjects to download from the Learning            
Platform or iTunes.  

3. FLASH CARDS 

To condense your revision 
notes, try transferring the key 
points for each topic onto a 
flash card.  
 

Alternatively, test yourself 

with a question on the front 

and answer on the back.  

4. COLOUR CODING 

 

Use colours to link together all the knowledge you need 
for a topic - you could use different coloured highlighters 
to select key points in your notes or create revision cards 
on different coloured pieces of paper.  
 
This will also break your revision down into manageable 
chunks.  
 

5. QUICKFIRE PLANNING 

Looking at past exam papers is one of the most useful 

ways to revise. Try planning your answers for as many  

exam papers as you can find, spending five or ten minutes 

on each paper.  

 

This will also train you to plan quickly in the exam.  

6. POST ITS 

Write key quotations,                        

equations, or facts onto Post It 

notes and stick around your 

room as a reminder. 

You can also rearrange these 

to plan answers or group                

together information.  

ACTIVE REVISION TECHNIQUES 



 

 

YEAR 11 FORM TIME 

From the beginning of this half term, we have adapted the weekly form timetable for Year 11 tutor groups, in order to further 
support students in the lead up to the exam period. Each week still begins in the same manner, with students’ organisers 

checked and signed by tutors, after which students plan for the upcoming week, in terms of homework deadlines, extended                 
support opportunities, extra-curricular clubs and revision schedules. During this time, we urge students to continue to make 
effective use of their ‘revision timetable’, a valuable resource that was provided as part of the ‘revision packs’ each Year 11 

student received prior to the mock exams. 
 

The week itself now also includes two days which are dedicated to the revision of English, Maths and Science specifically.               
Students can independently revise the subject of their choice, making use of the wide range of resources available, including: 

Tassomai, Hegarty Maths, Google classroom and drive resources, past papers and more. During this time, tutors will be able to 
support students with revision strategies and help to embed crucial routines in the build up to the summer exams. 

 

Furthermore, the assembly programme continues to support our Year 11 students with tailored assemblies focused on                 
managing stress, establishing routine and driving aspirations, amongst other key topics. Some of these assemblies will be led 

by the progress team; which continues to meet on a regular basis to ensure all students are being supported appropriately and 
are being given the tools they need to succeed. If you have any progress related queries, please do not hesitate to get in                  

contact with our Year 11 Progress Leader, Jack Brownett E:jbrownett@brookvalegroby.com 
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PERSONALISED LEARNING CHECKLISTS (PLCS)  
TO SUPPORT EXAM PREPARATION 

All Year 11 students use PLCs within their subjects. These help ensure staff and students have an understanding of their 
particular subject and know exactly what they need to teach / learn. The PLC does this by listing the key areas of knowledge 
and understanding needed for a student to be successful in an examination / subject at a particular level or grade. Some 
Faculties have adapted their PLCs to take into account the advance information released.  
 

The PLC should be used to aid revision and address gaps in student learning on an ongoing basis. They will be colour coded 
red, amber or green depending on how a student is engaging with a particular topic. Any red and amber sections should be 
where students prioritise their revision. 

Copies of each PLC can be accessed from our campus website here.  
 

Top tips for using these PLCs:  

• Click on a subject and download the PLC for each of your subjects or alternatively bring your copy home from school   

• RAG rate (red, amber, green) for the topics you need to revise   

• If you need further help revising certain topics then DO ASK your teachers  

• Create a revision plan to cover all the topics between now and the exam season  

• Spend longer on those that you rate as amber and red.  
 

As parents/carers it might be beneficial to help your child to plan how and when they 
will cover each topic. Initially, it could seem daunting, but by continuing to work on 
topics each night students will be in the best possible position they can be. It is these 
small habits that will compound into remarkable results.  
 

Miss Taz Johal, Assistant Headteacher - Raising Standards Leader. 

Languages GCSE  

– Revision Checklist 

The MFL Faculty would like to help you better understand what Languages revision  

looks like so you can plan your revision in the run up to the GCSE exams. 

The subject is divided by skills: Listening, Speaking, Reading and Writing.  
These will be assessed with a formal exam per skill and they are worth 25% of the grade each.  

Moreover, all of these skills are underpinned by the learning and revision of a) vocabulary and b) grammar.  
 

Click HERE for the full A4 MFL revision checklist 

SUMMER 2022 RESULTS DAYS 

GCE (including Cambridge Technicals) Thursday 18th August 2022 

GCSE (including Cambridge Nationals) Thursday 25th August 2022 

https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2021/11/30124356/PLC-GCSE-OVERALL-%40-30.11.21.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/09145424/Copy-of-Languages-revision-checklist.pdf
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UKRAINE ARTWORK FROM  
YEAR 10 STUDENT SOPHIE HUMAN 

Sophie emailed her open hands holding Ukraine picture, which we think 
is a brilliant piece of artwork and very apt at this present time.  



 

 www.brookvalegroby.com 

PAGE 16 

Mrs Butterworth’s Recommended Reads: 
 

 

Children of Blood and Bone (Tomi Adeyemi)  
The first book in a series and a refreshing spin on the fantasy genre.  
Tackling injustice, discrimination, and a struggle for change,  
the story is influenced by the author’s West African background. 

 
 

One of Us is Lying (Karen M McManus) 
    A juicy, super-readable thriller, this book                

features five junior high school students who walk  
into detention.  One of them doesn’t make it out alive. 

 

Hey, Kiddo (Jarrett J. Krosoczka)  
This graphic novel memoir goes into the author’s childhood as  
he grappled with a family facing addiction struggles and finding  
art to help him survive.  

 

 

The Ballad of Songbirds and Snakes (Suzanne Collins)  
   For fans of The Hunger Games, this prequel will send  

you right back to the world of tributes and competition.  

 

 

Dear Martin (Nic Stone)   
This story follows a black teenage boy as he grows up and  
discovers  more about the challenges of being black in America. 
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WORLD BOOK DAY  
3rd MARCH 2022 

 

BGLC celebrates 'World Book Day' 
 

#WorldBookDay 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/worldbookday?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZU0IeDOapXf0f3yoqIQ8DezfR2dB7nMbsLLV43Wylk3sFuyHbOf-oyv8CqrebDJa0_6OCiVI4LtQGyvVuQv4Vb41OmONkeA5qAJIjPgPI8j4sNPMp1DxOxQ2eQ2GEb1N-I&__tn__=*NK-R


 

 

PIXL COOKING RECIPES 
Chef, Mark Lloyd has especially created 20 recipes for students in 
a series called 'Power to Perform'.   
 

All the recipes include ingredients that will enable                   
students to feel fuller for longer and to perform well.               
Our catering team has been producing some of the                  
recipes for students to enjoy and will continue to offer different 
alternatives each week. A series of videos have been produced 

for students showing them step by step how to cook the dishes. 
 

We hope students will use these resources, especially as many students 
prepare for, and take exams, to find a way through a very tough and daunting                   
period and be better prepared in handling the pressure and stress that comes with it. 
Perhaps some of these ideas will help create a mindset where they believe that they 
can achieve whilst also showing them how to do it. 

 

You can find all the recipes Mark has created  here. 
 

Pictured here are 4 of the tasty recipes cooked by our fabulous                                  
Catering Team: 
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PERFORMING ARTS STARS 
JANUARY 2022 

Congratulations! #BGLC_PA 

 

https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/01/05131343/Power-to-Perform-recipe-booklet.pdf


 

 

PAGE 19 

www.brookvalegroby.com 

SOPHIE PRINCE MATILDA 

The Performing Arts department have added tickets for you to               
purchase for the production of M ATILDA to the campus website: 

https://brookvalegroby.com/productions/  
 

You can also find the page by going to the "Our Campus"                               
tab on the website and then click on "production tickets"                               

in the drop down menu.  

#BGLC_PA 

Congratulations to Sophie Prince, Year 7, who                          
auditioned back in October at Loughborough Town Hall 
for a part in Peter Pan.  Sophie was successful and has 

been in rehearsals since December.  It’s her first big part 
& is playing the part of Tootles, a Lost Kid! 

 
She is also going to be Amanda Thripp in the school            

production of Matilda in April. 
 

Sophie’s performances were on the 24th February at 
7.30pm & 26th February at 6.30pm. 

 

WELL DONE Sophie!  
#BGLC_PA 

 

PERFORMING ARTS 
STARS  

FEBRUARY 2022 
 

Congratulations to the following 
students who have been                           

nominated by their Performing Arts 
Teacher for outstanding attitudes 

and excellence in their Music/
Drama and Performing Arts                        

lessons during February. 
 

Each winner will receive a                          
certificate and Performing Arts               

Star pin badge! 
 

#BGLC_PA 
 
 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbrookvalegroby.com%2Fproductions%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0uKy8hy587B0NSjwDezyHwUva2PYJ3m-G7jx0k8nY3_JJPk3UOvQIcC14&h=AT0owQGkotDMftDSW1lZkiGeYbnyAhn6OGXF18BzmIk15tsQTzxYO1Qe9jrQDTh4FcNIRg9-BiD--ULro6eMtlXLnz7eHxlMiqJucEY
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/bglc_pa?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVo0BgUy64PC0WZUHPBjFt1hAR_0VOt7S3pxMYex6l_OG-gxeyGAvOq_qI-RAMueCSK97IGM-QES9Ygd9kfTfqq1mIXzgK28rq_l-GsYB5sL75geLnap8YfLP4-oGZcZWo&__tn__=*NK-R
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MFL ‘STARS OF THE MONTH’ #BGLC_MFL 

CAREER WITH  
LANGUAGES WEBINAR  

 

In February, Year 9 students watched a career 
with languages webinar and listened to four                

inspiring speakers who told them all about the 
amazing careers they now have with their                     
language skills! Including working for the                        

intelligence services!!! Learning a language                 

can open so many doors!  #BGLC_MFL 
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SPELLING BEE 
 

Below are our amazing Year 7 students who took 
part in the Spelling Bee competition. 
 
They were all fab but our three winners pictured 
here on the right are: 
 

• French: Georgia Hope 
• German: Charlie Darker 
• Spanish: Leah Needham 

 

 
They each won a copy of 
the Harry Potter and the           

Philosopher's Stone in the 
foreign language - we're 

so jealous!! 
 

#BGLC_MFL 



 

 

HEADTEACHER’S AWARD 
Below, our AMAZING students who have received              

a HEADTEACHER’S AWARD - well done! 
 

Year 10 PIXL Edge  
Apprentice Awards 

Congratulations to our first cohort of Year 10’s that 
have achieved their PIXL Edge Apprentice Award.  Keep 
using your LORIC skills to achieve your next award level. 

 

Year 7 PiXL Edge  
Award Winners: 

Congratulations! 

Year 7 LORIC  
Stars of the month: 

Congratulations! 
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HUMANITIES ‘HALF TERM STARS’ 
#BGLC_Geography   #BGLC_History   #BGLC_SocialSci 
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MARDI GRAS 
Year 8 French students have been learning about the origins of Mardi Gras and how this is celebrated in France.  In their lesson, 

students were creating masks and reciting French poetry in order to have more of a flavour of this important cultural event.   
#BGLC_MFL 



 

 www.brookvalegroby.com 

PAGE 26 
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FIRST PiXL Edge Graduate! 
A massive congratulations to Year 
11 Niamh Sanders, on achieving 
her PiXL Edge Graduate Award! 
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Along with the rest of the school, Year 11 students have been given access to                 

hegartymaths.com—an invaluable resource to focus GCSE revision from the topic lists that 
have been shared by the exam board. Students are also now well underway with their past   

paper practice schedule. It has been shown that the more past exam questions that are      
completed by a student, the better their outcomes in their GCSE exam. Tassomai is also being 

used to address any gaps in students’ knowledge and to improve retrieval. 

Girls on Track 

On Tuesday 1st Feb, 10 Year 7 girls got the opportunity to attend the Girls 
on Track event in Coventry. This event is designed to promote a variety of 
different STEM professions available in the F1 sector. Highlights of the day 
included a session in resuscitation, completing the Pitt Stop Challenge, and 

competing against each other using the batak equipment (a set of lights 
which flash at different intervals to check your reaction times). We rounded 
off the day by building our own F1 cars out of Lego, and then programming 

them via an iPad. The girls were all brilliant and really enjoyed the day.  

 

25.1.22 marked the 25th                   
Anniversary of the UKMT Maths 

Challenge. Our top set Year 7 
and 8 students are marking this 

day by participating in their                    
celebratory online Maths                

challenge. Fancy having a go?  
 

Try the practice challenge here: 
https://challenges.ukmt.org.uk/

index.php?
action=anon_join&grp_id=252 

Some Useful Revision Websites: 
 

hegartymaths.com 
Online quizzes and help videos on individual 

topics. 
 

corbettmaths.com 
Tutorial videos, exam questions, worksheets 

and answers. 
 

mathsgenie.co.uk 
Topics arranged by grade with tutorial videos,  

exam questions and answers 

If you are buying a new 
calculator, we advise 
that you buy a Casio      

fx-83GTX as this is what 
we use in school when 

modelling how to       
answer questions.  

GCSE Paper 1 Non-calculator Friday 20th May 9:00am 

GCSE Paper 2 Calculator Tuesday 7th June 9:00am 

GCSE Paper 3 Calculator Monday 13th June 9:00am 

https://challenges.ukmt.org.uk/index.php?action=anon_join&grp_id=252
https://challenges.ukmt.org.uk/index.php?action=anon_join&grp_id=252
https://challenges.ukmt.org.uk/index.php?action=anon_join&grp_id=252
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CAREERS NEWS 
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AMAZING! 
 

YEAR 8 MEXICAN 
FOLK ART  

 

- PERSONAL  
RESPONSES 
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FABULOUS! 
 

YEAR 7  
DONNA SHARAM   

 

- CLAY ANIMALS 
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KS4 and KS5 Business Enterprise 2022  
Our aspiring entrepreneurs who have a passion for running their own businesses have been taking part in young enterprise for 
a chance to win this year’s 2022 competition. The three groups have had to create their own business plans, to apply for initial 

funding to support the start-up of their business ideas. The trading window is underway, and students are halfway through, 
with trading finishing by 25th March 2022. Best of luck to our three aspiring small business owners and happy trading! 

 

Miss Shackleton 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA    
Please follow us on: 

 

Facebook @BrookvaleGrobyLearningCampus 

or Twitter @BrookvaleGroby 

 

Please note that important information will always be shared 
with parents by email, so if you are not on Twitter or Facebook 
then you will not miss anything crucial.   Nevertheless we                 
warmly welcome you to join our online community! 

Dear Parents/Carers, are you connected or 
do you know a company selling artificial 
grass? If so, please can you contact our             
Campus Site Manager; Mr Ian Fulbrook: 

ifulbrook@brookvalegroby.com  

DO YOU KNOW A COMPANY  
SELLING ARTIFICIAL GRASS? 
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Neurodiversity Celebration Week 21 - 27 March  
 

From 21st March until 27th March 2022, as a school, we will be taking part in the “Neurodiversity Celebration Week”.                 
We hope that you, along with our school and community, will help us to “celebrate unique strengths and differences.”                      
We are part of over 2000 schools and over 1.2 million students who are celebrating Neurodiversity this week; we hope                
that by sharing an understanding of Neurodiversity we can empower students to find their superpower and help them               

receive the respect they deserve.  
 

Our celebrations will comprise a form time activity and PowerPoint and an opportunity to ask questions  
- we hope that by the end of the week, our students will be knowledgeable in the various differences, for example:  

 

ADHD  Autism  Dyslexia   Dyspraxia       Tourettes Syndrome  
 

We have a number of resources to support parents, carers and their families; these will appear as a link on the parent                 
bulletin; 18th March 2022.  We hope that you will feel able to support us this week, by chatting about Neurodiversity                  

with your family, helping to make a positive difference, and sparking kindness and understanding.  

 

For more information please click on the following links:     
Resources     Presentation slides 

https://www.neurodiversity-celebration-week.com/resources
https://docdro.id/ISPE4Il
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YEAR 9 BEBRAS  
UK THINKING SKILLS 

CHALLENGE 
6 of our Year 9 HPA students competed in the next 

round of the Bebras UK Thinking Skills Challenge 
through University of Oxford.  It was a tough hour for 
them but we are proud of how far they have come! 

WELL DONE!  

 

#BGLC_PA        #BGLC_Music  
 

Local young musicians, now have the chance of performing on one of the biggest stages in the region thanks to this 
competition to find exceptional new talent.  Travers Rising Stars is a free-to-enter challenge open to any band, singing 

group or solo artist aged between 13 and 30 who live or study in Leicestershire, Northamptonshire, or Rutland.   
 

The prize package, worth over £5,000, includes local recording studio sessions, a main stage festival slot under the 
lights at Glastonblaby and a photographic studio session for those all-important publicity shots. 

 
Registration is now open at www.traversrisingstars.com, which must include an unedited video no longer than ten 

minutes. The judging panel will review and the best will go forward to a LIVE FINAL in August in Leicester. 
 

The closing date for registrations is 31st May 2022. 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/bglc_pa?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVGytYYedO_fNWOipyPA3VQk08YoQ26LDPRAp8LOVN8ZEPUkBj97XGXF421Imo_xsDvHR1ereB8fEkC8PpHLNVBTyJGBfT945hwJ5fqn5nIgBqcQhMRdh9DEKWPka3E6qM&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/bglc_music?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVGytYYedO_fNWOipyPA3VQk08YoQ26LDPRAp8LOVN8ZEPUkBj97XGXF421Imo_xsDvHR1ereB8fEkC8PpHLNVBTyJGBfT945hwJ5fqn5nIgBqcQhMRdh9DEKWPka3E6qM&__tn__=*NK-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.traversrisingstars.com%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3Yzuk5TCsf1UcQQUr3UFFWvRHzV393q201DQFDGR2wL3j_dZ_TaySwWWI&h=AT3yQAHHKbsCDTVQ1_FrEgNNW_oO6xuA8PVdnYEZuXWeWsHt9OXYYm37XgJzWnmAEsXEaSZk_2hQhML1ZVQBQX8z6TB2WenQiu4Rv1-fqzqgcM
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CAREERS NEWS 
The Career Aspirations of the students who have had  

a 1:1 Careers Interview so far this year: 

Apprenticeships 

Parents' and Carers' 
Pack   

March's edition of the 
Parents' & Carers' Pack 
is now available here, 

packed full of interesting 
articles about the                 

success of National             
Apprenticeship Week, 
an insight into the life            

of an apprentice and so 
much more. 

YEAR 12 
MEDHEDZ 

In February, our Year 12 MedHedz participated in 
a    live medical morning broadcast from Glenfield 
Hospital. The event included talks on adult social 
care, radiography, occupational therapy, nursing, 
physiotherapy, speech and therapy, as well as 
healthcare apprenticeships.  

 

     Direct link to our           Our Careers  
apprenticeship page:           homepage: 

PARENTS’ GUIDE TO NCW 2022 

 

“National Careers 
Week (NCW) is a great                      

opportunity for                      
parents to get familiar 
with career routes that 

don’t necessarily             
follow the more                 

traditional A Level/
University path. There 

are lots of different 
ways your teen can get 
on track for great work 

pathways that help 
them play to their 

strengths depending 
on how they learn 

best, whether they’re 
16 or 18 years old or 

beyond.” 

 

March marks National Careers Week (NCW), a whole 
week in which we focus on careers learning. This year 
we had a variety of activities going on throughout the 

school, from live speakers / virtual speakers in                        
assemblies, a quiz book and a catalogue of online                   

activities arranged by a variety of universities,                        
educational institutions and companies our students 

could sign up for. 

https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/10125152/Parent_Pack_March_2022.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/10125152/Parent_Pack_March_2022.pdf
https://cdn.realsmart.co.uk/b8e4c5fb0130b37967e1a57beab66e9b/uploads/2022/03/10125152/Parent_Pack_March_2022.pdf
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LGBT History Month 
All Year 9 students watched a live lesson exploring the richness of LGBT+ history, while building on inclusivity and allyship                     

in the present. This lesson aimed to challenge stereotypes, promote understanding and celebrate diversity.  

BAKE SALE 
On 1st March ,we hosted a bake sale for LGBT History 

Month. We raised an enormous £179.36 and have                    
decided to donate the money to Stonewall, a fantastic 

charity who have spent more than 30 years working                   
towards a world where all children and young people 

have access to an LGBTQ-inclusive education.  

 

 

We are so proud of our                   
students, and would like to        
say a massive thank you for 
the donations of cakes, and         
for supporting such a great 

cause. 
 

#TeamBGLC 
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PE EXTRA CURRICULAR TIMETABLE 
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FUTSAL CHAMPIONS! 
The KS4 girls futsal team were crowned Hinckley and Bos-

worth champions and qualified for the County Finals.  
They won 3 games, drew 1 and lost 1, which was enough to take us 

through. Louisa Tarbuck, Katie Lane and Erin Ellis shared the goals. The 
Year 7 and Year 8/9 teams weren’t quite so lucky, both losing out in the 
finals. We managed to field two Year 7 teams, with 15 students involved 
on the night, but didn’t quite do enough in the final to go through. The 
Year 8/9 team qualified for the final after an unbeaten group stage and 
were leading 1-0 going into the final minute of the final. Unfortunately 

our opponents equalised in the dying seconds and we suffered the 
heartbreak of a sudden death penalty shootout defeat. All four teams 

were fantastic.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOOTBALL 

The Year 7 boys football team have made it through to the 
Team Leicestershire County Cup semi-finals. After winning the 
Hinckley and Bosworth league earlier in the year they were 
drawn away to Casterton College in the 1st knockout round. A 
5-2 win took them into the quarter-finals at home to Wigston 
Academy. Another fantastic performance led to a 4-2 victory 
and a home semi-final against Brockington College. 

The Year 8 boys football team join them in the semi-finals after 
a nail biting quarter-final win over South Wigston High School. 
South Wigston opened the scoring, but Harry French equalised 
from distance. Max De Ville then saved a first half penalty to 
keep us in the game. South Wigston scored again early in the 
second half to take a 2-1 lead. In the dying seconds Charlie 
Robilliard scored to make it 2-2 and take us into the lottery of a 
penalty shootout. Max De Ville was again the hero, saving another penalty in a 4-1 shootout victory. The team now have to travel 
to Ivanhoe College in the semi-finals. 

Our Post 16 girls team lost out to a very strong Thomas Telford side in the last 16 of the ESFA National Cup competition, but were 
able to recover from this to win convincingly away at WQE in their first match in the Team Leicestershire competition. They play 
Beauchamp College in their final game before the Easter holidays. 

Our Post 16 boys team have played two games in the last month.. They travelled to Wreake Valley, winning 4-1 thanks to goals 
from Tino Msipa (2), Joel Iyalla and Jamie Donne. We then hosted WQE, losing 4-0 in horrendous conditions. 

The girls football and boys rugby Hinckley and Bosworth leagues have started. Unfortunately, our first set of rugby fixtures were 
cancelled due to waterlogged pitches, but our Year 7, Year 8/9 and Year 10/11 girls football teams made the short trip to South 
Charnwood to play on their 4G pitch. The Year 7 girls lost a close game 4-2, Lyla Jennings scoring both goals. The Year 8/9 team 
drew 4-4, thanks to a hattrick from Rosie Fowler and a goal from Darcey Sergent. The Year 10/11 team won 2-0, with Erin Timson 
and Louisa Tarbuck on the scoresheet. 
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YEAR 12 YASMINE SHEFFIELD - SWIMMING SUCCESS  
 

Year 12 student Yasmine Sheffield is a competitive swimmer and competes at National level with her best result so far being 
5th placed in Great Britain at 200 butterfly just before Covid hit. She trains 9 times a week and competes many weekends, 

she gives her absolute everything to the sport she clearly loves. 
 

On Friday 11th March Yasmine is competing at the High Wycombe level 
1 open meet this weekend and her first race is at 5pm on Friday. The 
times she achieves at this meet will go towards her qualification for 

British and English Nationals in the summer! 
 

Yasmine’s club Leicester Sharks made history this weekend becoming 
the first ever Leicestershire based club to qualify and compete in The 

National Arena Swimming League Cup Final in Cardiff, a competition that 
is now in its 52nd year. Yasmine was the female team captain and 
helped her team finish a very proud 9th place against the very best 

swimmers in the Country, many swimmers were Olympians so you can 
imagine the standard of competition. There was a write up about it in 

last week’s Leicester Mercury too. 
 

GOOD LUCK Yasmine! 

#BGLC_PE 

 
 

 

‘VIXENS’, GROBY JUNIORS U13 GIRLS  
FOOTBALL TEAM WON THE LEAGUE! 

 

On Sunday 23rd January the ‘Vixens’, Girls U13 Groby Juniors Football Team, WON their league!   
The team consisted of 8 girls from Brookvale Groby Learning Campus. 

WELL DONE to the whole team!  #BGLC_PE 
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BADMINTON  KS3 
GIRLS QUALIFY 

FOR THE FINALS! 
 

January saw Bosworth Academy host the 
HBSSPAN badminton competitions. Our 
KS3 girls team qualified for the County       

finals and were joined by our KS4 girls who 
didn’t drop a game during the tournament.  
The KS3 and KS4 boys teams narrowly lost 

out on qualification. The County finals             
are held at the end of March. 

 

WELL DONE  
& GOOD LUCK GIRLS! 

 
 

 

LEXIE EDWARDS 

Year 8 student Lexie Edwards played at the National                   
Badminton Centre at the Milton Keynes U15 Gold                    

Tournament.  Lexie and her partner Katie won silver              
medals in the Girls Doubles event. This tournament is                

the highest level at the age group, against the best players 
in the country. Her hard work is paying off!  

WELL DONE Lexie! 
#BGLC_PE 

 

SWIMMING GALA 
 On Tuesday 1st March Brookvale Groby’s swimmers                       

participated in the Hinckley and Bosworth Gala that was held          
at Pingles Leisure Centre. The squad worked very hard, many 

swam against students two years above them due to the               
structure of the competition, but with their high levels of               

ability, they were able to achieve very respectable times and 
many were successful in their individual events.  Overall the 
KS3 squad came 7th and the KS4 squad came 3rd. Swimmers 
are often not able to represent the school in other sporting 

events due to the amount of hours they spend working hard in 
the pool, and with the cancellation of the last two years, it was              

lovely to see these swimmers being able to represent their 
school in a sport that they excel in.  In particular the Year 7 
students who competed against students two years their                 

senior were excellent, they showed abilities and maturity well 
beyond their years.  All swimmers’ behaviour and attitude was 

excellent and it is always lovely to see such beautiful                    
swimming.  Thank you to everyone too who put their names 

forward for selection, team selection for some year groups was 
very tight and I know not everyone was able to swim but 

please keep working hard on your swimming.   
 

The team consisted of Ava Harvey, Emelia Durrington, Daisy 
Thorpe, Molly Parnell, Evie Stockill, Tiana Dhorajia, Alexia 

Kowal, Joel Yates, James Yates, Will Mynett, Harrison Thorpe 
and James Goodwin.    

 

 WELL DONE TO ALL OF OUR SWIMMERS! 

 
 

 

RUGBY 

The boys rugby fixtures 
started with two County 
Cup games against 
Loughborough                 
Grammar.  The Year 10 
team lost narrowly            
26-12 and now  face 
Lutterworth College in 
the plate competition. 
The Year 9 team didn’t fare quite as well, losing by 50 
points. This half-term will see regular fixtures for all our 
boys rugby teams.    WELL DONE BOYS! 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/bglc_pe?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX6Nbe6lrNZjRVl1A4dgfALoFhryHNHi57GU9GZZ_yLlH7CvuYMZwufVltHOW4ZWXdZsieUGDhE1zny2dUmXEc-yCD0vLXRR6pTsKQUqcpQZyoCLFfvLyS6mv6tr28fPTc&__tn__=*NK-R
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CROSS COUNTRY 

The Leicestershire Schools Cross Country Championships was held in early February.  This event is used to select runners to                 
represent Leicestershire at the English Schools Championships.  Katie Parker finished 2nd in the senior girls race, with Cassie 

Dodge placing 6th in the inter girls category and Maddy Dodge coming 22nd in the junior girls race.  Joe Matthews placed 5th, 
Arthur Wrightam 20th and George McMorran 26th in the inter boys race.  Louie Paddison finished 2nd ahead of Riley Smith                  
in 25th in the junior boys race.  As a result Katie, Cassie, Joe, Louie and Year 7 student, Jake Frain, have all been selected                 

to represent Leicestershire Schools in the national finals.  

We wish them the best of luck! 

ACADEMIC YEAR 2022 - 2023 KEY DATES: 

AUTUMN TERM (74 school days)  

August Bank Holiday     Monday 29 August 2022  
Open       Tuesday 30 August 2022  
Mid-Term Break     Monday 17 to Friday 21 October 2022  
Close       Friday 16 December 2022 (1.25pm finish time)  

 
SPRING TERM (58 school days)  

Open       Wednesday 4 January 2023  
Mid-Term Break     Monday 20 to Friday 24 February 2023 
Close       Friday 31 March 2023 (3.10pm finish time)  

 
SUMMER TERM (58 school days)  

Open       Monday 17 April 2023 
May Day      Monday 1 May 2023 
Mid-Term Break     Monday 29 May to Friday 2 June 2023 
Close       Thursday 13 July 2023 

 
 

TEACHER DAYS Flexible days when staff are required to be in Campus but students are not:- 

   - Wednesday 24 August 2022 
   - Thursday 25 August 2022 
   - Tuesday 3 January 2023   
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SPRING TERM KEY DIARY DATES - ALL YEARS 
  

MONDAY 14 -  FRIDAY 18 FEBRUARY ● 
 

Monday 21 February  ● 

Thursday 10 March  ● 

Monday 14 March  ● 

Tuesday 22 March  ● 

Tuesday 22 March  ● 

Thursday 31 March  ● 

Tuesday 5 April  ● 

Tuesday 5 - Thursday 7 April  ● 

Friday 8 April  ● 
 

MONDAY 11 APRIL -  FRIDAY 22 APRIL  ● 
 

Monday 25 April  ● 

Thursday 28 April  ● 

Monday 2 May  ● 

Tuesday 3 May  ● 

Tuesday 17 May  ● 

Friday 27 May ● 
 

MONDAY 30 MAY - FRIDAY 3 JUNE  ● 
 

Monday 6 June ● 

Thursday 9 June ● 

Monday 13 - Friday 24 June ● 

Friday 17 June ● 

Friday 24 June ● 

Monday 27 June ● 

Monday 27 - Tuesday 28 June ● 

Wednesday 29 - Thursday 30 June ● 

Tuesday 28 June ● 

Wednesday 6 July  ● 

Thursday 7 July  ● 

 

MID TERM BREAK 
 

Campus Open - ALL students to attend 

Year 10 Progress Evening 3.45pm - 7.15pm 

Year 11 core mock exams week 

Years 7, 9, 11 & 12 interim reports issued 

Years 8, 10 & 13 full reports issued 

Year 12 Progress Evening 3.45pm - 7.15pm 

Year 9 3-in-1 teenage booster & Men ACWY vaccinations 

Campus Show 

Campus closes at 3.10pm  
 

EASTER TWO WEEK BREAK 
 

Start of the Summer Term - ALL students to attend 

Year 8 Progress Evening 3.45pm - 7.15pm 

MAY DAY - Bank Holiday - Campus is closed 

Year 12 mock exam week 

Year 8 HPV vaccinations 

Campus closes at 3.10pm 
 

MID TERM BREAK 
 

Campus Open  

Year 7 Progress Evening 3.45pm - 7.15pm 

Year 10 mock exams fortnight 

Higher Education/Apprenticeship Event 

Year 13 Prom 

Year 6 Parent Welcome 

Year 12 Induction Days 

Year 6 Induction Days 

Year 7, 8, 9 & 10 interim reports, and Year 12 full reports issued 

Year 11 Prom 

Campus closes at 1.25pm 

ACADEMIC YEAR 2021 - 2022 KEY DATES: 

SPRING TERM (63 school days)  
Open       Wednesday 5 January 2022  
Mid-Term Break     Monday 14 to Friday 18 February 2022 
Close       Friday 8 April 2022 (3.10pm finish time)  
 

SUMMER TERM (49 school days)  
Open       Monday 25 April 2022 
May Day      Monday 2 May 2022 
Mid-Term Break     Monday 30 May to Friday 3 June 2022 
Close       Thursday 7 July 2022 (1.25pm finish time)  
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